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Barbara Montanary-Schader

By now, all of you should have received your San Antonio Annual
Meeting preliminary program and registration from SLA. As you can
see, this is going to be an excellent meeting in an exciting city and 1
hope all of you are planning to attend!

The Biclogical Sciences portion of the meeting consists of four
major programs, two field trips and one CE course. The major
programs are "Managing Proprietary Scientific Data" which will focus
on ali types of proprietary scientific data from laboratory notebooks
to material safety data sheets to device history records. The speakers
are Larry Fogel (BP Research) who has a law degree and an MBA,
Eloise Richer from Baxter Pharmaseal who has over twenty years
experience managing the Information Center plus Laboratory
Notebooks and essential proprietary data for Research and
Development Division of Baxter, and Alberta McKay (Glaxo Inc.)
who has set up an Optical Stoyage system to store and disseminate
internal documentation such as regulatory submissions and related
correspondence, material safety data sheets, research reports, and
drug information files, including published literature. The second
program deals with "Copyright Access in the 90’s." The moderator
for this program is Laura Gasaway from the University of North
Carolina who has both an MLS and a law degree. The speakers are
equally distinguished and include Eamon T. Fennessey from the
Copyright Clearance Center and Barrie T. Stern from Adonis. The
third program is the "Biennial Toxicology Roundtable”™ featuring P.
Gayle Alston from the Agency for Toxic Substances and Disease
Registry of the U.S. Public Health Service and Kathy Deck from the
CDC. The final program is "Climate Change: Information Response
to Global Issues." There are six speakers from a wide variety of
fields and this should prove a most informative program.

The field trip to the Southwest Foundation for Biomedical
Research is limited to only twenty participants so if you are
interested, please sign up immediately. This will be a very special
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field trip and 1 am especially excited that Ann
Campbell was able to convince the foundation to
allow us to tour. The San Antonio Botanic Gardens
are internationally acclaimed. For those of you
unfamiliar with arid land plants, the San Antonio
Botanic Garden has an entire section devoted
exclusively to Texas plants. There is however, one
misprint in the program. The greenhouse is the
largest underground greenhouse in the Southwest, not
the largest underwater greenhouse in the southwest.
Both field irips include lunch.

And finally, by popular demand, we have Bonnie
Snow to teach her course, "CE 310: Drug and
Pharmaceutical Information Resources.” The cost of
the program includes the purchase of Bonnie’s book
which will either be sent prior to the class or
distributed at the class. Renee Bush will be the
moderator for this course and I am certain that many
of you have seen Renee's advance advertising.

All of these wonderful programs in an
enchanting city. What more could you ask (besides
full funding from your institutions!)

The BSD Annual Business Meeting will be held
on Tuesday from 4:30-5:30 (just prior to the
Margarita Party). I want to urge all members to
attend. In the past, we have rarely had more than
10% of our membership in aitendance. It is crucial
for the health of the division that al! members attend
and provide input or feedback or some sort of
communication so that the division can continue to
grow and be relevant to the membership. One major
agenda itemn will be the Long Range Plan for the
Division. I feel that it is important for all BSD
members to think about this issue and the goals and
direction in which you feel the division should be
going. A preliminary agenda for this meeting will
appear later in this issue.

Gloria Zamora has been appointed as the board
member proctor for the Biological Sciences Division,
Speaking of the Annual BSD Business Meeting, you
will notice that on page 48 of the preliminary
program, we are listed as "BIO" not "BSD". This is
how I discovered that our acronym had been changed
by headquarters. Please keep this new acronym in
mind!

SEE YOU ALL IN SAN ANTONIO!

Biofeedback

Ballot Correction

Renee B. Lahcen Bush
SLA Activities - Professional Development
Committee, Biological Sciences Division. (The
designation "chair" after Biological Sciences
Division is a misprint. My apologies to Renee)

Continued from page 4

We will offer one CE course on Thursday, June 13,
which is CE 310: Drug and Pharmaceutical
Information Resources taught by Bonnie Snow. We
will also co-sponsor four Open Houses. I have been
very lucky this year. The other BSD officers and
committee chairs have alt worked very hard to not
only complete their own responsibilities, but aiso to
lend me support and advice. 1 could never have
accomplished what [ have this year without their help.
I have enjoyed my year as Chair and look forward to
following Anna McGowan’s excellent ¢xampie as an
active Past Chair.
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Chair's Annual Report

This has been an active and productive year for the
Biological Sciences Division. I have received annual
reports from each of the committee chairpersons and
each of the officers. My Annual Report will be a
synopsis of each of theirs with my additional
COmMmERts.

Cami Loucks, Chair-elect, has done an
outstanding job soliciting contributions to support the
1991 Annual Meeting in San Antonio. Cami has
contacted a dozen potential sponsors and received
firm commitments from eight to date. The amounts
promised vary but the grand total will exceed
$4000.00. Cami is already well along in her planning
for the 1992 program in San Francisco. She has found
some co-sponsors and also has a couple of good
program topics. Cami’s other major contributions this
year has been to start working with Kurt
Baumgartner, Biofeedback Business Manager, to
increase advertising for Biofeedback and fund raising
in general for the division.

Rita Fisher is Secretary/Treasurer. The minutes
for the Division Annual Meeting in Pittsburgh were
published in a recent issue of our division newsletter,
Biofeedback. Rita prepared the division’s 1990 Annual
Financial Statement and as of 12/31/90, the division
had $8,356.90. As of 5/1/91, our current balance is
$14,100.

Anna McGowan, Past Chair, has not had an
opportunity to rest on her laurels and has instead
been quite busy working on the Long Range Pian
(with Director Jane Cole), submitting accepted
Division By-Laws revisions to Association
headquarters, and revising the Division Procedures
Manual. Anna has completed ali of the preliminary
work on the By-Laws and we are in the process of
sending the revisions to the BSD membership. The
membership must have the revisions 30 days in
advance of the business meeting where these revisions
will be voted on. Anna has made a great deal of
progress on the Long Range Plan and the Procedures
Manual. She has also been a source of support and
wisdom to me during my years as chair-elect and
chair.

Jane Cole, Director, has been working on the
Long Range Plan. She and Anna McGowan have
prepared a Preliminary Drafi: Long Range Plan and

Barbara Montanary-Schader

Division Goals, Short Term to be presented to the
BSD Executive Board and at the BSD Annual
Business Meeting.

Caroline Morris, Archives, is still organizing the
archives received between last year’s annual meeting
and the present. She is preparing a more compiete
report for the Annual Business Meeting,

Steven Sowell, Biofeedback Editor, has done his
usual outstanding job putting together our division
newsletter. Adam Schilf has also continued as
Assistant Editor and Kurt Baumgartner as Business
Manager. Four issues of Biofeedback have been
published this year (v.13, #4 - v.16, #3). Pages per
1ssue ran from 8 - 14 pages with a total page count of
44 for the year. This is an increase of 6 pages over
last year, We had one page of advertising in v.15, #4
due to Anna McGowan’s efforts last year. Steven met
two of his goals for this year: the image of
Biofeedback has been improved by printing the issues
on a laser printer and more topical articles have been
included in each issue. Steven’s third goal, which is to
increase advertising revenue to cover 25% of the cost
of each issue, needs further discussion and will be an
agenda item at our annual Executive Board Meeting.

Karen Patrias again served as our division
Consultant. Karen had one request for information
and the interaction went smoothly. Karen will prepare
an article or an ad for Biofeedback in the near future
to make all division members aware of this service.

Kay Collins was the division’s new Government
Relations Chair. Kay reports that the important bills
and regulations pending last year have not been
passed or approved. With the elections, nothing new
has been introduced. This year, only Senator Gore’s
bill on NREN is pending. The Office of Management
and Budget has again announced its intent to revise
Circular A-130 concerning government publication
definitions and -distributions. Kay feels that even
though no kibrary related legislation passed last year,
it was still made clear what the new issues of the
1990’s are: distribution of more government
information through electronic formats (CD ROM,
online bulletin boards, diskettes etc.); what costs will
be shifted to libraries and to users; and how much

Continued on page 4
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government information will be given to private
publishers to "enhance” so it can then be copyrighted
and sold to the public and to lLibraries.

Virginia Lingle served as our new Membership
Chair. Virginia reports that as of 4/1/91 our
membership stands at 633 members, but membership
fluctuates greatly (on 3/14/91 we had a high of 696
members,) Virginia and her committee (Mae Cutler,
Susan Lake, Jeffrey Wehmeyer, Margaret Welshmer
and John Sisson) sent welcoming letters and an
invitation to submit a profile of themselves and their
libraries for inclusion in Biofeedback to 99 new or
newly transferred members. Over 66 dropped
members were contacted 10 ascertain why they left the
division. Membership information, new member
information, two librarian profiles and information on
over 155 address and/or telephone changes were also
submitted 1o Biofeedback. Letters encouraging
attendance at the annual meeting were sent to over
60 student members in the division. The committee is
also working on a questionnaire to ascertain why
members leave the division.

Carolyn Dodson served as chair of the
Nominations & Elections Committee. We are
currently holding elections for incoming Chair-Elect
and for Director. An excellent slate of candidates was
prepared by Carolyn and committee members Susan
Curtis and Lucy Rowland. Election results should be
available by May 27th so that winners can be notified
and new committee chairs appointed as needed before
the Annual Meeting. A new time line for nominations
and elections has been prepared for next year so that
we have election results earlier.

Ann Campbell again served as Chair of the
Professional Development/Programs Committee. Ann
and her hardworking committee (Jack Cooper, Wei
Wei, Judy Wojcik, Renee Bush and Larry Wright)
have been very active this year and they have been an
enormous help to me in the planning and
preparations for the Annual Meeting. PD/PC planned
and will moderate three events for the 1991 San
Antonio Annual Meeting. Jack Cooper and Wei Wei
arranged for the botanical gardens tour and Jack will
moderate. Judy Wojcik and Renee Bush arranged and
publicized the continuing education course on
pharmacology sources and Renee will moderate. Ann
arranged and will moderate the tour of the Southwest
Foundation for Biomedical Research. The committee
plans to re-survey division members in mid to late
1991 about programs, courses and tours for the
Cincinnati {1993), Atlanta (1994) and Montreal

(1995) annual meetings. Larry Wright developed the
new survey and will present it at the BSD Annual
Business Meeting.

Janice Kemp was our new Chair for Public
Relations{Career Guidance. Janice and her committee
(Barry Brown, Katherine Hart, Stephen Macksey and
Lucy Rowland) sent award announcements for the
BSD Student Conference Award (an essay) in early
January to student group faculty advisors and 10 ALA
accredited library school administrators. Three entries
were received by the March 15 deadline. Sheri Tickle
Hester of the University of Tennessee, Knoxville was
the successful entrant. Janice reports that in view of
the small number of applicanis, the commitiee plans
to review the procedures used and to make
recommendations to next year’s committee.

Mary Compton chaired the Publications
Committee again this year and due to her efforts,
BSD participated in the SLA publication, Tools of the
Profession. Mary Compton was the Coordinator/Editor
and co-compilers were Elisabeth Davis, Adam Schiff,
Tracey Powell and Linda Ordogh. Each of these
co-compilers were assigned a biology subdiscipline
and compiled a bibliography of reference tools used
in that sub-discipline. The Publications Committee
also published two lists in Biofeedback based on BSD
member publications. Karen Bledsoe is looking into
BSD sponsoring an issue of Special Libraries.

Three division members attended the Midwinter
Meeting in Washington D.C.: Chair Barbara
Montanary-Schader, Chair-Elect Cami Loucks, and
Past Chair Anna McGowan.

Ann Juneau of the National Museum of Natural
History Library has been working on putting together
a Natural History caucus or special interest group
under the auspices of the BSD. Ann published the
minutes of the Natural History Interest Group
meeting in Pittsburgh at the 1990 Annual Meeting
and Ann has also sent out a questionnaire to possible
members. Ann will report on the current status of
this group at the 1991 BSD Annual Business Meeting.

I have spent my year planning for the San
Antonio meeting. BSD will be co-sponsoring four
programs: Managing Proprietary Scientific Data,
Copyright and Access in the "90s, Toxicology
Roundtable, and Climate Change: Information
Response to Global Issues. We are also sponsoring
two field trips: Southwest Foundation for Biomedical
Research and the Botanic Gardens.

Continued on page 2
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Special Libraries Association
Annual Meeting

San Antonio
June 8-13, 1991

Biological Sciences Division
Program

Sunday, June 9

7:30-9:00 am 1990-91 BSD Executive Board Meeting
in the Division Suite at the Marriot RiverCenter.
Sponsored by BRS.,

5:00-7:00 pm BSD Open House. Co-hosted by
Environmental Resource Management Division and
Chemistry Division. Sponsored by American Chemical
Society.

Monday, June 10

10:30-noon  Copyright and Access in the "90s

1:30-4:00 p,m  Managing Scientific Proprietary Data.
Sponsored by Faxon.

3:30-7:60 pm BSD and ERMD Open House.

Sponsored by BIOSIS, Springer-Verlag, UMI, and
DIALOG.

Tuesday, June 11

7:30-9:00 am  1991-92 BSD Executive Board Meeting
in the Division Suite at the Marriot RiverCenter.
Sponsored by BRS.

10:30-noon  Biennial Toxicology Roundtable.

1:30-4:30 pm  Climate Change: Information
Response to Global Issues.

4:30-6:00 pm  BSD Business Meeting,
6:00-9:00 pm  Margarita Party. Sponsored by Majors

Scientific Books, MARCIVE, Inc.,, Ralph McElroy
Translation Services.

Continued on page 9

Sita P. Nilekani

Sita is a student in the MLS program at Indiana
University and will be graduating in December 1991,
She has a Ph.D. in biochemistry and has worked as a
postdoctoral research associate at the University of
Minnesota, St. Paul, and the University of Kentucky
at Lexington. Sita is presently working as an associate
instructor in the Chemistry Library at Indiana
University, Bloomington.

Jennifer Reiswig

Jennifer is a student at the Faculty of Library and
Information Science at the University of Toronto and
expects to graduate in the spring of 1992. She holds a
B.Sc. in biology from McGill University. She is the
1991 President of the new SLA student group at the
University of Toronto and is aiso a member of the
Canadian Library Association. She is currently
working on a seniors’ health promotion resource
centre in Toronto and hopes 10 find professional
employment is special libraries in the life sciences
area.

Syed M. Shah

Syed is editor of Biological & Agricultural Index,
published by H.W. Wilson. Syed has a M.S. in organic
chemistry from the University of Peshawar in Pakistan
and a M.L.S. from Queens College. Before joining
H.W. Wilson in 1976, Syed was a librarian trainee at
the New York Public Library.

Elizabeth Kwater, Museum Librarian, Carnegie
Museum of Natural History, attended the
"Acquisitions *91" Conference is Minneapolis, MN,
April 10-11. Approximately 150 delegates attended
this national conference, representing special,
academic, and public libraries. Ms. Kwater presented
a paper entitled "Preservation Issues: How to Achieve
More with Less" and received an award in the special
libraries category. The conference proceedings will be
published later this year.




Kathleen M. Aiau
3969 Adams Street #1-232
Carlsbad, CA 92008

Caroline E. Allen
1722 Pine Knot
Garland, TX 75044

Karl A. Baer
511 Saratoga Avenue
Bethesda, MD 20816

Kathleen M. Barczak
41 Beacon Hill Drive
Waterford, CT 06385

Alice Bodtke-Roberts
553 Green Street

San Francisco, GA 94133
415/266-1037

Carole L. Brown

Amer Type Culture Collection
Bioinformatics Department
12301 Parklawn Drive
Rockville, MD 20852
301/231-3528

Daria Q. Carle
2865 Leyland Trail
Woodbury, MN 55125

Rhonda J. Chamley
3120 Richmond Road #1204
Lexington, KY 40509

Linda J. Clutz
919 N. Gilbert
Iowa City, IA 52245

Pautl D. Crandall
Michigan Biotechnology
Institute

P. O. Box 27609

3900 Collins Road
Lansing, MI 48909
517/337-3181

Sandra J. Cramlish
Pacesetter Systems, Inc.
Corporate Library
12884 Bradley Avenue
Sylmar, CA 91342
818/362-6822

Jennifer M. Deaton
4105 Hastings Avenue
San Jose, CA 95118
408/277-4827

Kail E. Debus

604 Ethan Allen Avenue
Takoma Park, MD
301/496-4918

Mary E. Douthitt
1537 New Brunswick Avenue
Sunnyvale, CA 94087

Cecilia C, Durkin

9633 Cinnamon Creek Drive
Vienna, VA 22182
703/691-9100

Nancy I. Elder

815 Theresa Avenue
Austin, TX 78703
512/471-1291

Nancy S. Fadis

Dnax Research Institute
Library

901 California Avenue
Palo Alto, CA 94304
415/852-9196
415/496-1200

Angela Governale
61 Robbins Drive
East Williston, NY 11596

Barbara B. Heisinger
R. R. 1 - Box 69
Vermillion, SD 57069
605/677-5259

Christy Hightower

8284 Flanders Drive #62
San Diego, CA 92126
619/534-1216

Biofeedback

Jeffrey T. Huber
4636 Bayard Street #2
Pittsburgh, PA 15213

Loralee V. Kerr

2948 Old Highway 8 NE
Roseville, MN 55113
612/373-7820

Martha Z. Kirby

4000 Gypsy Lane Apt 313
Philadelphia, PA 19144
215/842-6910
215/849-1380 (fax)

Michaela 1.edden
75 Willett Street #3C
Albany, NY 12210

Jenrnifer P. Long
1908 University Avenue #204
Austin, Tx 78705

Nancy J. Lypam

Meridia Hillcrest Hospital
Medical Library

6780 Maylicld Road
Mayfield Heights, OH 44124
216/449-4500

216/449-4799 (fax)

William MacDonald

Serono Laboratories, Inc.
Information Resource Center
100 Longwater Circle
Norwell, MA 02061
617/982-9000

George F. McGregor
Cetus Corp - Library
1400 53 Street
Emeryville, CA 94608
415/420-3300

John R. Metcalfe

Intl Food Information Service
Lane End House

Shinfield

Reading, UK RG2 9BB
073/488-3895

(73/488-5065 (fax)

Continued on page 7
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Sarah K. Morley

Lovelace Medical Foundation
Medical Library

5400 Gibson Blvd SE
Albuquerque, NM 87108
505/262-7158

Wilma R. Navazio
4890 Battery Lane #421
Bethesda, MD 20814

Sita P. Nilekani
Evermann Apartments #13
Bloomington, IN 47406

Helmi 8. Nock

Sierra Club

Library

730 Polk Street

San Francisco, CA 94109
415/776-2211

Mary J. Poklar
6511 Lucas Avenue #4
QOakland, CA 94611

Jennifer K. Reiswig
88 Brunswick Avenue
Toronto ON, CAN M35S 217

Samia J. Saad

Becton Dickinson
Immunocytomet

System -Res Department
2350 Qume Drive

San Jose, CA 95131
408/954-2507
408/954-2506 (fax)

Nita N. Salutillo

2933 W. Howard Street
Chicago, IL 60645
312/321-3460

Sandra R. Schefris
2216 Valencia Drive
Northbrook, IL 60062
312/464-4860
312/464-5832 (fax)

Diane C. Schmidt
University of Illinois

101 Barrill Hall

407 S. Goodwin Avenue
Urbana, IL 61801
217/333-7461

Syed M. Shah

702 Lowell Street
Westbury, NY 11590
212/588-8400

J. Chandler Smith

3601 Connecticut Avenue #722

Washington, DC 20008

Christian R. Sylvain
8764 Forbin-Janson
Montreal PQ, CAN H1K 2K2

Beverly A. Taugher
2550 Somerset Drive
Belmont, CA 94002

Kelly M. Ward
809 Talbot Avenue
Albany, CA 94706

Stephanie O. Young
Western Baptist Hospital
Medical Library

2501 Kentucky Avenue
Paducah, KY 42003
502/575-2108

Lorri A. Zipperer

2548 West Sunnyside #3
Chicago, IL 60625
312/464-4839

Address Changes

Fatima Abdul-Hamid
P. O. Box 6734
East Lansing, MI 48826

Jennifer R. Amador

3800 Chase Wellesley Court
#327

Richmond, VA 23233

Patricia R. Bristor

1269 Greenglen Court
Bloomfield, MI 48304

Nancy R. Curtis
212 West Gilman Street #121
Madison, W1 53703

Susan C. Curtis
University of Georgia
Science Library

Boyd Grad Study Building
Athens, GA 30602
404/542-0705

Richard A. Eissinger
3700 Plainsman #54
Bryan, TN 77802

Betty G. Emilio
255 Woody La
Asheville, NC 28804

Frances K. Ewing
1410 Hill Street
Ann Arbor, MI 48104

Hillary J. Farkas

CCS Assoc

724 Oak Grove #120
Menlo Park, CA 94025
415/328-7897
415/328-7924 (fax)

Ruth E. Fenske
P. O. Box 1047
Champaign, IL 61824

Joan Shackney Frasier
705 Valleyview Road
Mt. Lebanon, PA 15243
412/223-3143

Katherine H. Hart
10401 Grosvenor Place #307
Rockville, MD 20852

Sylvia Y. Kaplan
8024 Maple Avenue
Gary, IN 46403

Continued on page 8
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Janice C. Kemp

9356 Breamore Court
Laurel, MD 20723

" Naomi L. Martin
Cambridge Biotech
365 Plantation Street
Worcester, MA 06105

Charles A. McFadden
828 Grim Road
Kutztown, PA 19530

Kristine D. Olsen
308 N. Westfield Road
Amberst, NY 14226

Susan E. Pankowsky
106 East 17 Street
Lombard, II. 60148

Onﬁalee A Roehsler
5308 Briarcliff Gables Circle
Atlanta, GA 30329

Harriet Steuernagel
8225 Parkside Drive
Clayton, MO 63105

Mary Van Buren
P. O. Box 462
Geneva, NY 14456

Wendy L. Weitzner
3537 Boynton
Cleveland Heights, OH 44121

Eileen Werner

227 Main Street #B
East Rutherford, NJ 07073

Telephone Number Changes

Jo Anne Boorkman
916/752-4718 (fax)

Michael J. Buckner
616/387-5141

David E. Coleman
808/956-2547 (fax)

Jean E. Crampon
213/740-5144

Estelle A. Davis
212/690-7618 (fax)

Linda K. Donaldson
614/354-5688

Mary Jane Edwards
301/231-556Q

Joan De Fato
818/821.3213

Rita C. Fisher
509/335.2534 (fax)

Marjo A. Gray
615/260-4719

Elizabeth J. Guedea
608/274-4330
608/263-6967 (fax)

Leila M. Hover
201/867-7500

Susanne M. Humphrey
301/496-9300

Marilyn A. Jensen
415/323-9106 (fax)

Kay Kenyon
202/673-4771

Karen J. Krasznavolgyi
908/750-7510

Lynn A. Labun
412/268-6945 (fax)

Frances LaSalle
513/873-3564

Martha Liles
415/595-4332 (fax)

Anne M. Linton
202/994-1826

Douglas T. Macbeth
207/288-5079

Biofeedback

Anna McGowan
202/245-6694 (fax)

Beth Paskoff
504/388-1480

Therese O. Peternell -
514/343-6111
514/343.2350 (fax)

Elizabeth J. Pinnell
904/934-9218

" 904/934-9201 (fax)

Anioinette P. Powell
606/257-2758
606/258-4719 (fax)

Tracy E. Powell
919/551-2253

Laura E. Ray
216/687-6881

Carla E. Rugeroni
415/262-6706

Rosalie N. Shaffer
904/234-6543 (fax)

Maxine Sherman
216/398-1800

Lynn Snodgrass-Pilla
215/278-8038 (fax)

Ronald R. Sommer
901/528-5634

Ann C, Stringfield
919/373-6640 (fax)

Patricia T. Sulouff
716/473-1712 (fax)

Angela G. Wesling
415/725-7471 (fax)

Continued on page 9
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Continued from page 8
Address and Telephone Changes

Katharine E. Clark
Pennsylvania State Library
Life Sciences Library
E205 Pattee

University Park, PA 16802
814/865-3708

Denise C. Landry

Louisiana Univ Mar Consortium
Lumcon Library

8124 Highway 56

Chauvin, LA 70344
504/851-2800

Virginia R. Weiser

7580 Cathedral Oaks Road #5
Goleta, CA 93117
205/893-2689

Continued from page 5
Wedpesday, June 12

11:30-3:00 pm  BSD Field Trip: Southwest
Foundation for Biomedical Research.

5:00-7:00 pm BSD and ERMD Open House.
Sponsored by ISI, BRS, Readmore, and DataTrek.

Thursday, June 12

8:30-4:3¢ pm  CE 310: Drug and Pharmaceutical
Information Sources. Taught by Bonnie Snow.

10:00-2:00 pm  BSD Field Trip: San Antonio
Botanical Gardens.

Please note that the times listed here are the cofrect
tirnes. The final program will be incorrect for a
couple of these since it went 10 press much earlier.

As you can see, Cami Loucks has been very busy
this year finding sponsors for our events. Please stop
by the exhibits area and thank each of our sponsors
for their support. It is important that we show our
appreciation for their generosity. Many of the
sponsors also will have representatives at our Open
Houses. This is an ideal opportunity to not only
thank them, but also to get to know individuals
representing their companies.

Barbara Montanary-Schader

MASTERMINDING TOMORROW'S INFORMATION . ...

Creative Strategies for the ‘90s

Special Libraries Association
82nd Annuol Conference
San Antonio, Texas
June 8-13, 1991
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New!

Special Libraries and Information
Centers: An Introductory Text, 2nd Ed.
By Ellis Mount
ISBN 0-87111-354-6  $29.50 250 pages

The second edition of this library-school text
covers management techniques, user services,
technical services, library-facility planning,
networking, and employment in special
libraries.

Order From: SLA, Order Department
1700 Eighteenth Street, NW

New! Librarian at Large:

Selected Writings of John Cotton Dana
Edited by Carl A. Hanson
ISBN 0-87111-368-6 $15.25 285 pages

Explore the writings of a leading figure in
American library history. John Cotton Dana's
writings explore censorship, the evolution of the
special library, and more.

Order From: SLA, Order Department
\ 1700 Eighteenth Sireet, NW
2] Washington, DC 20009
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